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President’s Message: 
From my laptop to yours

FALL 2011

My, how time flies when you’re having fun. Hard to believe it’s almost time to put the toys away.

It has been a busy summer that started with what I thought was a rain-out at Marshall on May 15. We drove to the meeting place at exit 108 in case anybody showed up. By 9:30 we headed for the pole barn to get out of the rain. It wasn’t until the Paragon Show I found out that Jerry & Janet Koryciak drove their ’62 directly to Turkeyville from Davison. They get the first annual Presidents Award for Perseverance.

In June we attended the Bloomington Gold show and had a good time wandering thru the swap meet, watching the Mecum auction and meeting with Max & Mary Rae Brockhouse, Ken Amrick and Dr Jack Hollida from SACC and Joe Pruitt, owner of Corvette Homecoming in Bowling Green.

Corvettes at the Summit in Canton on 9 July was a terrific show, good turn-out, beautiful day and as far as I know, all of our cars won a Gold Award. You just can’t do better than that. A BIG thank you to Tom & Sue Gamache for hosting.

The Paragon Car Show & Open House on 17 Sept was a really good time. It’s hard to beat free food, a free t-shirt, a discount on Corvette parts AND warm weather & sunshine.

As an added treat, our local group, the Jackson Corvette Club held it’s 50th anniversary celebration on 24 Sept. The celebration included getting a display of all production years from 1953 thru 2012. As a result, to fill in the blanks, several MISACC members were invited to display their cars. It was a resounding success with only 1953, 1955, 1956 and 1971 cars not available. Thanks to Tom & Sue Gamache, Paul & Cheryl Lemieux and Ron & Lorainne Melaragni for allowing us to “borrow” their cars.

We started our annual Color Tour at the Brookshire Inn, Williamston, MI on 15 Oct. In addition we conducted our Board Meeting. Speaking for those in attendance, we welcome suggestions on increasing participation. Perhaps the hardtops & heaters make it seem warmer to us ???     

Lessons learned from our first full year of club activity: 

Start later than May 15—TOO COLD & WET   Looking for suggestions for a suitable show or activity that takes place late May or first week of June. Locally, we have Memorial Day parade & Rose Parade but that’s tough duty for old cars so those are not suggestions.
I’ve rambled on too long.  If you see me driving the pick-up, you can still wave. Same guy, different car. 

Bill Huffman  
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Technically Speaking…
WINTER STORAGE

     Ask a dozen CORVETTE owners how each of them stored his CORVETTE last year and you will receive a dozen different answers.  Methods range from abandoning the CORVETTE under a tree in the front yard, to complex routines involving raising the CORVETTE off the ground and removing the seats.  There is not a "proper" method as each owner has slightly different considerations and requirements -- yet there are basic rules to follow in any storage procedure that will reduce the probability of damage during storage.  In addition to the normal precautions for freezing temperature, some thought must be given to location, access, traffic around the stored CORVETTE, humidity, rodents, etc.  It is important to develop a plan that you can easily follow and that you implement before winter shows its icy Artic fury.

DAMAGE YOU MAY HAVE WITNESSED!

                Damage during storage results from neglect or abuse – and we’ve “seen it all!”  Cars stored without antifreeze resulting in cracked blocks, burst radiators and heaters; old gasoline evaporated until all that’s left are giant, hardened blocks of varnish knocking around inside the tank; gasoline lines, fuel pumps, and carburettors plugged with gooey aged petrol.  Damaged paint, cracked glass, perforated soft-tops caused by carelessness or accidents from adults and children -- corroded chrome, scaly undercarriages, frozen brakes and mildewed interiors from damp storage.  But the damage from rodents is most pervasive – those nasty creatures burrow into the seats, the hood insulation, the interior, the truck and its endless supply of things to gnaw on – even the exhaust pipe.  Nests have been found under the hood, in the trunk, in fender wells, inside the heater boxes and air cleaners,…nearly everywhere.  Even in a disassembled an engine - a mouse INSIDE a cylinder.  I had a friend that once removed 20 pounds of dogfood from the engine bay!  One CORVETTE had a perfectly round hole the size of a silver dollar gnawed right in the middle of the top (it had remained folded down all winter).

BASIC RULES

     Freezing temperatures require a 50/50 solution of antifreeze and water to prevent the coolant from freezing in the engine block, radiator, or heater.  A full tank of gasoline reduces the amount of water that can be absorbed by the petrol and slows the rate at which the gasoline turns to varnish.  Fresh oil in the sump reduces bearing etching, caused by dirty, acidic, contaminated oil.  Topped off master cylinders reduces water contamination in the hydraulic lines.

     Store the CORVETTE with the top up, windows and vents closed.  The folding soft top can develop nasty creases when left folded throughout the winter.  Closed vents and windows make it more difficult for small furry creatures to foul or devour parts of the CORVETTE.  It's always nice to clean the CORVETTE's interior prior to storage -- discarded bottles and cigarette butts do not enhance the interior bouquet.  Ensure that the trunk is dry.  Knowing that the trunk seal on C1’s is not always positive, be sure that moisture has not dampened the contents of the trunk.  Left to nature throughout the winter, this can become a very comfortable home for the nasty critters.  Discharging an entire can of WD-40 (or similar product) on all the engine components, especially the bright metal or aluminium parts (carbs, coil, anti run-on valve, etc) easily protects the engine-bay. A large piece of plastic on the floor protects the frame and electrical components of the CORVETTE from moisture rising up through the concrete

     Finally, take the CORVETTE on the last run of the season allowing it to heat up fully.  A half-hour run is wonderful.  This will evaporate all the moisture in the exhaust and engine.  Park the CORVETTE in its winter home and leave the handbrake OFF.  If you will not see the CORVETTE until Spring, either remove the battery to a heated environment – or fit one of the new constant maintenance battery chargers and simply leave the car plugged in all winter.  If you cover the CORVETTE, use cloth, never plastic.

STORAGE CONSIDERATIONS

     Consider the following questions and make your own storage plan from these concerns:

1) Location --Will the CORVETTE be stored close to home or in a barn forty miles distant?  Will the CORVETTE be stored inside or outside?

2) Access -- Will the CORVETTE be locked in a building to which you will have little or no access, or will it be available every day?  Will it be possible to drive your CORVETTE during the winter or will it be positioned in the corner of the garage?

3) Traffic -- Will the CORVETTE be isolated from movement, or will the family Vista Cruiser discharge four energetic, careless children who will open doors against it?

4) Humidity --Will the storage area be very dry or will there be a puddle of melting snow forever swilling under the CORVETTE?

5) Temperature -- Will the storage temperatures be room temp, just above freezing, or dead cold?

6) Animals --Will the family cat use the soft top as a springboard, will Spike jump against it, are there furry rodents which may use the CORVETTE as a hotel or find the seats tasty at mealtime?

     7) Owner Maintenance -- will you really have the opportunity, inclination, time, and resolve to visit your CORVETTE every week or month?

INSURANCE

           Insurance is a MUST -- even on your stored CORVETTE!  Always keep a theft/damage/vandalism/fire policy in effect on your CORVETTE.  CORVETTES are still stolen; garages collapse under the weight of snow; nasty neighborhood children may wish to redecorate your CORVETTE -- or worse; and fire is always a possibility.  This comprehensive insurance is very inexpensive and you simply cannot afford to be without it.  Be certain to establish the value of your CORVETTE with the insurance agent before the loss! 

SYSTEMS PROTECTION

1) ENGINE:   Fresh oil will adequately protect the engine for several months of relatively dry storage.  If you are going to store the CORVETTE longer than the winter, or if the humidity is high, then start the engine at regular intervals and allow it to warm up (with the garage door open, please).  If this is not possible, introduce oil into the cylinders (perhaps six squirts from a normal oil can).  Turn the engine over slowly, before replacing the plugs -- by pushing while in fourth gear -- as this moves the oil throughout the head, pistons, and valves.  Cover the tailpipe outlet with duct tape to prevent moisture and rodents from entering the exhaust system.  Cover the air inlets at the air cleaner(s) with tape to keep moisture from the carb internals and cylinder head.

2) IGNITION:  Normally there are no preventive measures, but if you are going to store the CORVETTE for several years, oil the distributor cam.  Even moderately damp storage will corrode the points.  If the engine fails to quickly start the next season, drag a piece of fine sandpaper through the points to remove the oxidation.

3)   COOLING:  Ensure the cooling system is filled with a clean 50/50 solution of glycol antifreeze and water.  Some owners suggest that Armorall or a similar product can extend the life of the radiator hoses.

4) FUEL:   If you plan just a winter’s storage, then a full tank of gasoline with the addition of a can of “dry gas” or “Stabil” is satisfactory.   If you plan to store the CORVETTE for a year or more, then drain the float bowls to prevent a build-up of varnish and oxidation of the metering needle.  Leaded gasoline purchased years ago seems to last forever; gasoline purchased today goes bad after a year or so.  Starting the CORVETTE with “old gas” or “bad gas” requires fresh gasoline in the carburettor just to get the engine to start running.  Sometimes starting fluid (carburettor cleaner or ether) is necessary.  Once warm, the engine will run on old gasoline. 

For those of us with fuel injection, a sure fire means to start the CORVETTE in the Spring is as follows:
1. Remove the bolt located at the top left (driver’s side) rear of the Rochester injection unit;

2. Spray carburettor cleaner into the injection unit – one thousand one, one thousand two, one thousand three;

3. Replace the bolt; and

4. Start the engine.

5) CLUTCH: Damp storage is a real problem with the clutch, as the clutch disc can rust to the flywheel or pressure plate.   Start the CORVETTE and drive it fore and aft – even a couple of feet – every so often! 

6) SUSPENSION:  Winter storage causes no problems with the suspension.  CORVETTE owners may place their CORVETTEs on jacks for the winter -- if this is done, place the stands under the outer portion of the front A Arms and under the leaf springs where the U bolts surround the axle and spring.  This keeps the suspension from dropping away from the body and straining the shocks and the rebound rubbers/straps.  If you place the CORVETTE on stands, then reduce tire pressure to 10-15lbs.  Whether your CORVETTE is on stands or on the ground, be certain to move the wheels a couple of times during storage. Several rotations work well to prevent the bearings from rusting and will prevent flat spots from developing on the tires. .
7) BRAKES: Rolling the CORVETTE back and forth prevents the brake pads from rusting to the rotors (just as the clutch disc can rust to the flywheel).  Operate the brakes on a regular basis to prevent the cylinders from freezing.  Some owners back off the adjustment on the brake drums so that there is no chance of the shoes rusting to the drums – this also allows the cylinders to move farther while exercising the pedal.  Exercise the handbrake, too!  Rapidly work the handle, up and down, to keep the cable and linkages free. Always store the CORVETTE with the handbrake OFF!

8) BATTERIES:  No battery will hold its charge forever.  If the battery charge is reduced far enough, the electrolyte freezes, the case cracks, and the battery is ruined.   If you store the CORVETTE in freezing temperatures, then you must charge the batteries several times throughout the winter.  Use a “trickle charger” or run the engine to recharge the battery. Sometimes it is easier to remove the battery!    On the CORVETTES with the electric clock, you may wish to disconnect the clock; this will stop the drain (albeit tiny) caused by the clock.  Next to the coolant in the radiator, the batteries are one of the two most important considerations in winter storage.

One of the truly "new and improved" devices is the battery monitor.  This unit checks the battery voltage on a regular basis (minutes? seconds? milliseconds? I don’t know) and if the battery voltage falls below a certain mark, a tiny charge is made – then the unit rechecks the voltage and the cycle repeats.   These are truly wonderful units! 

9) BODY:  To prevent oxidation or scratching, cover the CORVETTE with a cloth mitten.  Plastic is NOT suitable. Plastic does not allow the CORVETTE to breathe, and can exacerbate oxidation and rusting.  If you plan to store the CORVETTE in a heavy traffic zone (the family garage, for example), then additional protection is in order.  Thick cardboard, a suitably supported piece of wood, or even an old mattress suspended from the ceiling prevents damage from winter tools and car doors. If the hood or trunk lid will be used for a shelf (even if just to place groceries in transit), then more protection (such as a thick blanket) is in order.  Humidity is the body's enemy.  Make every effort to keep the floor dry!!  If you plan to store the CORVETTE outside, then keep the car well ventilated and do not allow snow to pile up, under and around the car.  Park the CORVETTE on a large sheet of plastic to keep the CORVETTE dry. 

Expend a whole can of WD-40 in the engine bay and on the wheels – REALLY!  Another truly wonderful improvement is the car bag.  Some of these are giant envelopes into which you drive your car and zip closed for the season.  Others have blowers to keep air circulating.  

10) INTERIOR:  Low winter humidity dries leather seats, allowing them to contract and crack.  Prepare the leather with LEXOL to keep the hide supple.  Cold weather can also damage your vinyl interiors, particularly when subjected to sudden loading of usage. Be aware normal usage in cold weather may damage your interior.

Mice cause the greatest damage to interiors!  They eat the seats, the foam, the carpeting, the wiring insulation – they eat EVERYTHING!!  Close off access to the interior.  Keep the vents tightly closed.  Erect the soft top.  Close the windows.   Some owners remove their seats prior to storage.  Several dishes, filled with mothballs, in the footwells, in the trunk and under the hood will repel most mice.  Use the “Old Fashioned” mothballs – naphthalene.  

The winter storage recommendations were borrowed from an article by University Motors in Grand Rapids

Develop your plan and store your CORVETTE carefully!

We’ll see YOU and YOUR CORVETTE next spring!

Welcome to the Michigan Chapter SOLID AXLE CORVETTE CLUB

Michigan Chapter SACC Membership Application for 2012
Michigan Chapter Membership requires membership in the National SACC organization. 

To make record keeping easier MI SACC collects both National and Chapter dues and submits National dues to the National office. 

2012 Michigan Chapter SACC dues @ $15.00                                                                    :      $15.00.

Michigan Chapter SACC windshield decal(s) @ $5.00 each: ____ decals @ $5.00 each: ________.

                                                                                                                                         

 National SACC dues, renewable every December                                                               :    $35.00 .
                                                                                                                                         Total :________.            
Chapter dues include our quarterly Chapter Newsletter “Michigan”

SACC publishes an annual membership & roadside assistance roster, which does not include your street address.  The roster does contain names, phone numbers, city & state.  It also has a field to indicate that you are willing to help if a traveling SACC member needs roadside assistance in your area.  

If you do not want your name listed in the roster initial here: ________ 

If you do not want to participate in the road side assistance program initial here: ________

FAILURE TO INITIAL ABOVE INDICATES YOUR PERMISSION TO BE LISTED IN THE ROSTER.

National Membership includes the quarterly magazine “On Solid Ground”

If you are a new member the National SACC will send you a Natl. membership # separately.

See WWW.solidaxle.org/forms for national membership application form.

If you are an existing National member please insert your national membership #____________

Please make checks payable to:  MISACC and mail to:

Kathy Hutchins

MI SACC Treasurer

9417 N Rich Rd

Alma, MI 48801    Questions: (989) 463-1512 ,  kjhh41@hotmail.com or MI_SACC@yahoo.com

Applicant Name  ______________________________________________________

Co-Applicant:  ________________________________________________________

Address  _____________________________________________________________

City  _____________________________________State: _______Zip:___________

Home phone  _________________________Work/Cell:  ______________________

E-Mail  _____________________________________ Fax:  ____________________

Corvettes presently owned - please include the Serial # for all C-1’s

___________________    ___________________   ____________________   ___________________

I will enjoy participating in these club activities:  Driving tours___ Get away weekends ___

Museum tours ___ Historic site/shop tours ___ Car Shows ___ Tech sessions ___ Race events___

Newsletter Contributions ___ Tour/Event Planning ___ Other______________________________

I would be interesting of chairing an event or gathering. Yes____  No____

Description of the event or gathering___________________________________________________

I am currently a member of the following Automotive clubs/organization
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Michigan


“Where it all began”


Michigan SACC Newsletter








2012 SACC Activities








Jan, 15-17, 2012	SACC National Convention


	Fountain Hills, AZ


	Contact: Gary Lee


	(480) 883-8614





May 2012	Spring outing


 			


Summer outing		Looking for ideas





Late Summer		Aug.18 


Woodward Dreamcruise?





Fall Color tour		Oct.??





Paragon Outing		Oct. ??





LOOKING FOR YOUR IDEAS & PARTICIPATION





Dues are due 


Send to: Kathy Hutchins 





Members Merchandise


MI SACC window decals 


The decal replicates the MI SACC logo 


They are available for $5.00 each





MI SACC Tee’s/shirts coming soon


Any interest contact Bill





Contact: Bill Huffman


2200 N Sandstone Road


Jackson, MI 49201


swh73@comcast.net
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Michigan Chapter SACC


2011-2012 Officers


President: 	Bill Huffman


		2200 N Sandstone Road


		Jackson, MI 49201			swh73@comcast.net





Vice President: 	Tom Gamache


45451 Augusta Drive


Canton, MI 48188-1090


		tsgama11@wowway.com


	





Secretary: 	John Hutchins


9417 N. Rich Rd.


		Alma, MI  48801


		� HYPERLINK "mailto:Kjhh41@hotmail.com" ��kjhh41@hotmail.com�	








Treasurer:  	Kathy Hutchins 


9417 N Rich Rd


Alma, MI 48801    


(989) 463-1512 ,  �HYPERLINK "mailto:kjhh41@hotmail.com"�kjhh41@hotmail.com� or MI_SACC@yahoo.com





Editor:		Sue & Dave Ruby


	30120 Lincolnshire E.


	Beverly Hills, MI  48025


	248-644-6879


	248-514-2677-Cell


		� HYPERLINK "mailto:druby@comcast.net" ��druby@comcast.net� 





Tech Advisor:	John Hutchins


9417 N Rich Rd


Alma, MI 48801    


 �HYPERLINK "mailto:kjhh41@hotmail.com"�kjhh41@hotmail.com�


		


		


Event Organizer:Rick Smith


170 Lake Forest Ct.


Niles, MI  49120


hummerrick@msn.com
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Road Rules





The Michigan is the quarterly newsletter for the Michigan Chapter of the Solid Axle Corvette Club and is published four times yearly (Spring, Summer, Fall & Winter).  A copy is sent to each member in good standing.





Membership in the Michigan Chapter is open only to members of the parent organization, the Solid Axle Corvette Club.  The Solid Axle Corvette Club is a non-profit organization, serving members with an interest in 1953—1962 model year Corvettes.  Ownership of a Solid Axle or any Corvette is not necessary to become a member of the organization.





The newsletter provides a forum for members to communicate with other members.  As a result, the newsletter will often contain member opinions.  Those opinions should not be construed as an endorsement by Michigan SACC or the parent organization, SACC.





Direct SACC Membership questions to:





Lucy Badenhoop, SACC


P.O. Box 2288


N. Highlands, CA  95660


e-mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:badenhoop@comcast.net" �badenhoop@comcast.net� or


MI_SACC@yahoo.com





Direct Michigan membership inquiries and corrections to mailing list:





Kathy Hutchins = MI SACC Treasurer, 


9417 N Rich Rd, Alma, MI 48801    


Questions:


(989) 463-1512 ,  �HYPERLINK "mailto:kjhh41@hotmail.com"�kjhh41@hotmail.com� or MI_SACC@yahoo.com














Please submit articles for publication to the editor.





Generally, articles for publication should follow the broad theme of “Anything of interest to the Solid Axle Corvette community”.  Suggested items for publication would include how-to articles, parts information, performance issues, scheduled events, restoration or repair information, and personal stories.





The Michigan editor can be reached at:





Dave Ruby, Editor 


Michigan Chapter SACC


30120 Lincolnshire E. 


Beverly Hills, MI  48025


248-644-6879; 


e-mail; druby@comcast.net
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